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August 29, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

I am pleased to transmit the enclosed 2019 King County Real Property Asset Management Plan (RAMP). King County Code 20.12.100 requires updates to the King County Real Property Asset Management Plan (RAMP) every fourth year beginning on September 1, 2019. The accompanying proposed ordinance approves the RAMP in accordance with the code requirements. 

The RAMP is a planning and policy document for the management of King County real property assets managed by the Facilities Management Division (FMD). The RAMP is an internal, strategic, and operational plan that includes space standards, current and future space needs and serves as a policy framework for county facility development and management.
The 2019 RAMP updates the 2016 RAMP with:

· RAMP policy revisions, 

· an updated inventory of county owned and leased properties, 

· current locations of county agencies, 

· projected future space needs, 

· near term space plans for each building, and

· a proposed facility planning program to meet the county’s needs in 2020-2023. 

The 2019 RAMP also includes:

· A summary of major space usage and real property asset changes that occurred during 2016-2019, 

· current status and outcomes of the 2016 RAMP space use strategies, 

· a summary of the unanticipated new lines of business and real estate opportunities that emerged since the 2016 RAMP, and 

· the major pending decisions that may impact space planning decisions in the coming years.

The RAMP is a living document. The diverse and dynamic nature of public services provided by King County, coupled with reductions in state and federal funding, require the RAMP to be flexible, nimble, and responsive to changing needs and resources. 
This legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan guiding principal of aligning funding, policy and operational goals of King County government by providing framework for County facility development and management and the goal of ensuring that County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public by standardizing policies and practices for facilities management.

The enclosed 2019 RAMP took approximately 940 hours to prepare for an estimated cost of $131,361. Should you have any questions, please contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council

The Honorable Judge Jim Rogers, Presiding Judge, Superior Court

The Honorable Judge Donna Tucker, Chief Presiding Judge, District Court

The Honorable Mitzi Johanknecht, King County Sheriff

The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney

The Honorable John Wilson, King County Assessor
The Honorable Julie Wise, Director, Department of Elections

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Sid Bender, CIP & Technology Budget Manager, PSB

Caroline Whalen, Director, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES

John Diaz, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

Leonardo Flor, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

James Osborne, Director, Department of Human Resources

Tanya Hannah, Chief Information Officer, King County Information Technology

John Taylor, Director, Department of Local Services
Rob Gannon, Director, Department of Metro Transit 

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Anita Khandelwal, Director of Public Defense, Department of Public Defense 

Patty Hayes, Director, Public Health - Seattle and King County

